Town of Chili – Drainage Committee

3235 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624

Phone: 585-889-3550 Fax: 585-889-8710

www.townofchili.org

Scott Alexander, Chairperson - Dr. William Dingus, Secretary - David May - James Gamble - Brandon Tumia - Ken Kraus - Chris Durkin - David Lindsay Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways Liaison to Town Board - Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works - Hon. Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwoman

Summary of Approve Minutes Town of Chili Drainage Committee

June 7, 2011

Scott Alexander, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scott Alexander, Dr. William Dingus, Ken Kraus, Christopher Durkin, James Gamble, Brian Ostling, Deputy Commissioner of Public Works, and Hon. Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwoman

MEMBERS ABSENT:

David May, Brandon Tumia

MINUTES:

Minutes from the May 2011 Meeting were approved

GUESTS:

Sean and Meg Miller: 22 Rio Grande Dr. Homeowner states that the backyard is very wet. The grading to the Storm water drain is not adequate to distribute the runoff after a heavy rain or winter snow melt. The town is aware of the problem, and Brian will be scheduling the work once all the property owners agree to allow work to be done (No easment). He feels that the solution will involve escavation and installation of a 6 "perforated pipe leading to a 12" by 12" Catch Basin. Caboose Circle, and BoxCar Drive also have similar problems. The committee members along with Brian will arrange a time to visit the site between now and the August meeting.

Donald Brown: 932 Paul Rd. Homeowner states that increasing amounts of water has been draining from Cutter Rd. across to Paul Rd. Affecting his Basement.

Bob Del Gandio: 2 Bishops Gate Dr. Homeowners yard backs up to Cutter and Bishops Gate. There is a large dropoff in the grading from **Chestnut Ridge** to **Paul Rd.** The town graded Bishops Gate Dr. Approximately 12 years ago, but nothing was done to improve the grade from Chestnut Ridge. Homeowner further states that neighbor living at **4 Bishops Gate Dr.** has 3 sump pumps

running full time. Scott requested that several committee members arrange a time to conduct a visit to the site.

OLD BUSINESS and WORK COMPLETED:

13 Matlyn Dr.: Blue prints for the addition to the home were received. Brian feels that we may be able to get to the work by late summer.

38 Blue Ridge Trail: Next on the list of project to be addressed

Park Place: Cleaning up a number of Catch Basins in the sub-division.

Black Cedar: Bringing in Top Soil to improve a grading problem.

128 Loyalist: Yard Drain installed out to an existing Catch Basin.

40 Lexington Parkway: Homeowners concerned about water settling in area behind home. Property actually owned by Wegman's. Wegman's plans to clean out area and grade accordingly to correct problem.

NEW BUSINESS:

Brian presented a Draft of an Inspection Check List for use by Committee members during site visits.

REVIEW:

No new planning Committee Projects

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. Next meeting August 2, 2011

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. William Dingus